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“I   was not raised a Christian,” said Maly, one of 10 children born into a dedicated 
Animist Hmong family living in Milwaukee. “Looking back, all that happened in the 

past few years was kinda crazy. But now I know God was leading in everything.” 

Maly’s sister and cousin met a friendly lady walking a dog in the park one day. They 
stopped to pet the dog and visited for 10-15 minutes. At one point Maly’s sister 
expressed her desire to go camping, as she had never done that. The friendly lady, 
Nelda Womack of Milwaukee Central Church, offered to send them to summer camp 
and the girls got excited. “When they came home and told us they had given our 
address to a complete stranger, we thought they were crazy,” said Maly. “She could 
have been some psycho lady. But we figured we would never hear from her.”

Soon, however, the lady did show up with food and clothes for the family and an offer 
to send the kids to camp for a week. The whole camping idea seemed strange to 
Maly’s parents, and they felt the girls were too young. However, Nelda Womack didn’t 
stop coming. Over the next year she visited several times, bringing needed items for 
the family, and even having them over to her home, which wasn’t far away. The next 
year, when Nelda offered to send the girls to camp again, Maly’s parents said yes.

Arriving at Camp Wakonda, Maly didn’t know what to expect. Standing in the 
registration line, she made eye contact several times with a girl ahead of her in line. 
That girl, Karin Sokolies, ended up in the same cabin as Maly and they soon became 
best friends. “I could ask Karin anything,” said Maly, “about vespers, Sabbath, anything.”

As Maly got involved in camp activities and listened to the worships and evening 
programs, she found herself believing what she heard about this God. “It made a very 
big impact on me,” said Maly. “Everything just came together and I believed it.”

After camp Maly thought, “I’ll never see these people again.” Then Nelda invited Maly to 
visit church and what a surprise awaited her. Karin, her best friend from camp was there!
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Maly Vang is a junior on the campus of Wisconsin Academy (W.A.). She is the first Christian believer in her family, 
and was baptized into the Seventh-day Adventist church by W.A. Chaplain Jimmy Carter, on April 12, 2013. 

Continued on page 3
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President’s Perspective

Peace

Mike’s Sabbath Schedule

November
   2   NAD Year-end Meetings    
   9 Elders’ Convention
 16 Shawano
 23 Tomahawk

December
   7 Rice Lake     
 21   Madison East
   28 Christmas Vacation

January    
 18   Men’s Conference  
   25 LUC Presidents’ Retreat
 
February    
   1   Pound  
   8 Office Retreat
 15  Chippewa Valley
    

To request speaking appointments contact 
Mike Edge at mgedge@wi.adventist.org.

Editor: Juanita Edge
jedge@wi.adventist.org, 920-484-6555

Secretary: Bert Wredberg
bwredberg@wi.adventist.org, 920-484-6555

Madison Community VBS Affects Young Lives

Wisconsin Conference President

Information Submitted by Tammy Elmer
Madison Community Church VBS Leader

Ayoung girl (left) has faithfully attended the 
Madison Vacation Bible School (VBS)

for years. On the final day of VBS this year, 
she shared a note with Kitty Crary (above). 
VBS leader, Tammy Elmer said, “There are 
days I’ve wondered if the stress and work of 
preparing a yearly VBS is worth it. But now I 
say, “Is it worth it? A thousand times, yes!”

As I write today, our world looks pretty troubled: our government is in partial shutdown as 
elected officials argue over spending; over a hundred die in an Indian temple stampede, and 

people are still heaving rockets at each other in the Middle East. 

If we keep our eyes focused on events happening around us there are plenty of reasons to be 
sad and pessimistic. But listen to this antidote to despondency by Ellen White:

“Those who take Christ at His word, and surrender their souls to His keeping, their lives to His 
ordering, will find peace and quietude. Nothing of the world can make them sad when Jesus 
makes them glad by His presence.”  DA 331

As our lives are united with Christ, our outlook changes. Sadness is exchanged for gladness.  
While the world is falling apart around us, we can have the peace that Isaiah proclaimed. “Thou 
wilt keep him in perfect peace, whose mind is stayed on Thee: because he trusteth in Thee.” 
Isaiah 26:3

Do you remember as a child walking in the dark? If you were alone it was scary and lonely.  
Every stump looked sinister. Every shadow brought fear. However, if Dad was along, that same 
walk was fun. Dad didn’t have to do anything, just be there.

Friends, we can have Dad along. The great God of the universe is willing to be with us, and as 
we trust Him, He will transform our lives from worry and sadness, to peace and gladness.

Jesus said: “My peace I give unto you... Let not your heart be troubled....” John 14:27. Let’s 
take Christ at His word and experience the peace He offers.
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 News and Events

Maly visited church as often as she could 
and attended camp every summer. One 
summer before high school, her counselor, 
Lisa Cunningham, told stories of what it was 
like at Wisconsin Academy. “I knew I probably 
couldn’t go,” said Maly, “and my parents would 
never agree, but I thought it would be so cool.” 

A few weeks before Maly’s freshman year 
she received a letter inviting her to come to 
W.A.; she suddenly felt very strongly that 
God wanted her to go. Nelda supported her 
idea, and after many prayers and a series of 
miracles, Maly found herself enrolled at W.A.

The next summer at camp, when Pastor Greg 
Taylor made a call to accept Jesus on Friday 
night, Maly, with tears in her eyes, walked up 
front. “I wanted more than anything to give my 
heart to Jesus,” she said.

Back at W.A. again, Maly met regularly with 
chaplain Jimmy Carter for Bible studies. She 
thought of waiting until age 18 to be baptized, 
fearing her parents would not understand this 
decision. “But when the studies ended,” said 
Maly, “I felt God telling me to not wait any 
longer. We picked a date, April 12, 2013, and 
after a lot of prayer, my parents agreed. My 
mom and four sisters came to my baptism.”

“I am the first and only Adventist in my family 
at this point,” says Maly. “I feel so blessed. It 
seems God has always put the right people in 
my life at the right time.”

Maly’s favorite verse in the Bible is Joshua 
1:9, “Be strong and of good courage; do not 
be afraid, nor dismayed, for the Lord your 
God is with you wherever you go.”

Christmas Programs

Administration

Wisconsin Academy’s Christmas 
Concert will be held on December 

21, 2013, at 4:30 pm in the church in at 
N2355 DuBorg Rd., Columbus. 

Waukesha Church Christmas program 
will be held in their church on 

December 14, 2013, at 11:00 am at 21380 
W. Cleveland Ave., New Berlin.

Southside Adventist Fellowship is having 
their Christmas program on December 

21, 2013, at 11:00 am at 5200 W. Loomis 
Rd., Greendale.

Maly’s Story - Continued

The 113-year-old Shawano Adventist 
Church was sold, then later donated to 

the Shawano County Historical Society as 
part of a historical village project. Plans are to 
restore the church to its original condition and 
use it for weddings and memorials. Channel 2 
News aired the story all day, July 30, 2013, as 
local church members escorted the building in 
historic dress during its 1-1/2 mile relocation. 

The church was in use by the Adventists from 
1938 -2013. Commenting on the final Adventist 
service held in the building, head elder Allen 
Heling said, “Lots of feelings were shared of 
what happened over the last 40-50 years.”
 
With the sale of the historic church, Shawano 
members were able to purchase a newer 
building that is larger, all on one level, and 
has easy access. It is located at W7312 
Cherry Ave. The new church grand opening is 
scheduled for November 16, 2013.

Information Submitted by Eldon and Linda Heling 
Shawano Adventist Church

Shawano Church Moves 
to Local Historic Village

In 1996 the Pacific Press purchased our 
Wisconsin ABC operation. It had become 

increasingly difficult to run a financially viable 
ABC and we were thankful that Pacific Press 
was willing to step in. We received a letter, 
October 2, stating the Pacific Press voted 
to discontinue operation of all their ABC’s, 
and that the current system of distribution is 
unsustainable in light of the changing patterns 
of accessing information today. Pacific Press 
will determine the timing for closing the ABC.
Wisconsin Conference administration is 
looking into possible solutions for the year-
round store and camp meeting. 

The 2014 sunset calendar and 
offertory readings will be mailed 
directly to all Wisconsin churches 
in December, 2013. They are also 
available on the conference website 
at wi.adventist.org.

Changes in the ABC

The new Shawano Seventh-day Adventist Church building.

Juanita Edge
Communication Director

Jamie Jorge will be presenting 
a free Christmas concert at the 
Madison Adventist Church on 

December 10, 2013, at 7:00 pm.
910 Femrite Dr., Monona. 

Jamie 

Jorge

You are invited to “Journey to 
Bethlehem” a living nativity program 
presented by Wisconsin Academy 
and surrounding churches the 
evenings of December 13-14 on the 
W.A. campus. If you want to reserve a 
specific time slot, call (920) 350-9428.
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Jeff Metherell
Stewardship Director

“If we could just get Mark Finley as our pastor, then we would grow.” “If we could just get 
Doug Bachelor here in Wisconsin, then we would grow.” The God of Abraham, Isaac and 

Jacob has seen fit to bless His church with amazingly talented people like Finley and Bachelor, 
but He delights to grow His church with common people like you and me.

1 Peter 2:9 says, “But you are a chosen generation, a royal priesthood, a holy nation, His own 
special people, that you may proclaim the praises of Him who called you out of darkness into 
His marvelous light.” 2 Corinthians 2: 9 says, “And He said to me, ‘My grace is sufficient for 
you, for My strength is made perfect in weakness.’” In light of this truth, Paul added, “Therefore 
most gladly I will rather boast in my infirmities, that the power of Christ may rest upon me.” The 
amazing truth of Scripture is that God grows His church using people who, in their own eyes, 
are flawed, frightened, and failing.

ShareHim evangelism can be used in large public evangelistic meetings, or at home around a 
kitchen table to bring wonderful presentations to interested people. In January of 2013, pastors 
in the Wisconsin Conference offered their church members an amazing deal – if they were 
willing, the conference would purchase for them a new computer and a flatscreen monitor so 
that they could do ShareHim evangelism.  As of this October 1, the conference has given out 
55 computers with requests for 10 more! And the God of Heaven is doing miracles! God is 
growing His church through common men and women who do uncommon things by His Spirit.

Would you like to be part of a growing team for a coming Christ? Contact your pastor. Your 
pastor has been authorized to train and approve you for ShareHim outreach, and it can happen 
quickly! You can be the next one in whom God’s strength is made perfect in weakness. All you 
have to do is try.

How to Share the Gospel and Help Your Church Grow

Merriam-Webster Dictionary defines 
stewardship as “the careful and 

responsible management of something 
entrusted to one’s care.” 

As Seventh-day Adventist Christians, we have 
tended toward a limited definition which mainly 
includes the paying of tithes and offerings. 
Psalms 50:12 expands this narrow perspective 
when it says, “…All the world is mine and 
everything in it.” This verse makes it clear what 
God is! He is the Sovereign Landlord of the 
entire universe and, as such, He has lovingly 
entrusted us with managing His accounts—i.e. 
protecting and honoring His ownership interests. 

But just as the King of Kings is unlike any 
earthly king—which is to say that He doesn’t 
plunder and pillage His own subjects—God, 
as Cosmic Landlord, is diametrically opposite 
of any earthly landlord. Unlike all the landlords 
we know, God isn’t primarily concerned with the 
rent that is His due. 

No, this Great Landlord wants to be in an 
intimate relationship with His tenants; He wants 
to guide and care for us like a Father cares for 
his children; He wants to lead us and protect us 
like a Shepherd leads His flock. And He doesn’t 
want us to sullenly sign over our “rent check” 
every month. He wants us to give, with joy, as 
an outpouring of our gratitude to Him and as a 
tangible demonstration of our love and devotion. 
What He really wants is what He would never, 
as King of Kings or Sovereign Landlord, 
demand of us! He wants our hearts! 

Good stewardship doesn’t begin with our 
wallets, it begins with our hearts! Once we have 
made a sincere and complete heart offering to 
our Lord, we will give joyfully and generously of 
our time, talents, and money. 

As stewardship director, I will continue to 
preach the “Stewardship of the Heart” message 
throughout the Wisconsin Conference. 

”The Lord doesn’t see things the way you 
see them. People judge by outward 
appearance, but the Lord looks at the 
heart.” 

I Samuel 16:7

Judy Dant (right) of Fox Valley Church, has held two 
ShareHim meetings with her new free computer from the 
conference. Karen Eiting (left) is one of two people who 
have been baptized recently through this program. “I have 
a real burden for souls and I’m trying to reach out to as 
many as I can,” said Dant. “This ShareHim computer is 
another way to reach out.”

The students of Maranatha Elementary 
school were excited when offered 
the chance to preach a ShareHim 
evangelistic meeting in the town of 
Crivitz. The kids studied their Bibles, 
planned, edited each others work and 
gained confidence in their ability to 
preach and use a computer. From 20-
48 people attended nightly, and many 
expressed a desire to grow closer to 
Jesus. “The students have impacted 
many people with the need to head back 
to the scriptures and know what the 
Bible has to say,” said teacher Rosanna 
Zeismer. “They planted seeds for those 
whose lives are dusty and parched, and 
they watered those who faithfully serve.”  

Alice Rasmussen of Prairie du Chien Church was trained 
in outreach at Camp Wakonda. One Monday morning she 
asked her pastor when she might receive her computer. 
She was shocked when he gave it to her the following 
Wednesday night. She is already inviting friends to her 
home to hear the Word.

James Fox
Ministerial/Evangelism Director
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Walk-for-Life Goals

1. Collectively walk 24,901.5 miles 
around the world between January 1 and 
June 24, 2014.

2. Involve 50% of Wisconsin conference 
churches, schools, and Pathfider clubs.

Fifth and Sixth Graders 
Learn in God’s Creation

Need clean drinking water and only have 
a lake from which to get it? Got charcoal, 

sand, and grass? Ask an Outdoor Education 
student how to create a filter to make lake 
water safe for drinking. 

Enthusiastic fifth and sixth grade students 
from around the conference arrived at Camp 
Wakonda September third, ready to meet 
nature head-on at Outdoor Education. What 
made the next few days a memorable event?  
New experiences, good food, lively music, 
inspirational worships, creative outdoor 
classes, a camp fire, a night walk, and a 
favorite game of glow-light capture the flag. 
Imagine students lying on their backs looking 
at the night sky watching satellites passing by 
and seeing star constellations not visible in the 
city night sky. These activities contributed to 
great learning experiences and fun memories.
  
Outdoor Education is a popular program 
among fifth and sixth graders. Opportunities 
for students to experience God’s creation, 
see Him as the Master artist, scientist, 
mathematician and more were provided by 
teachers and volunteers dedicated to teaching 
lessons in nature’s classroom. 

Valuable lessons are learned through nature 
experiences and the application of concepts 
learned in the classroom. Jesus Himself 
used examples from the outdoors to illustrate 
spiritual applications. Some lessons really are 
better taught in the great out-of-doors. 

 News and Events

Linda Rosen
Education Superintendent

Wisconsin Churches and Schools Receive Awards 
for 2013 Walk-for-Life Achievements

On January 1, 2014, Walk-for-Life begins 
another trek around the world, and you can be 
a part of it. Here’s how:

1. Start walking, or doing an activity you enjoy.

2. Keep a record of the miles you accumulate.

3. Turn in your miles weekly or monthly to 
the Wisconsin conference through your local 
Pathfinder, school, or church Walk-for-Life 
leader. You may also submit them directly on 
the Walk-for-Life web page at wi.adventist.org.

Also find a mile equivenency chart, record 
sheet, poster and more on the Walk-for-Life 
web page at wi.adventist.org.

Clockwise from upper left:  1) Three Angels Christian School receives a first place award 
and $100 for walking 1,124 miles, the most miles accumulated among participating schools 
during Walk-for-Life 2013.  2) Southside Adventist Fellowship is awarded second place 
for churches, and receives $100 for accumulating 3,235 miles.  3) Petersen Elementary 
School wins a second place award for schools and receives $100 for walking 900 miles. 4) 
Waukesha Adventist Church is awarded first place for churches and given $100 for walking 
8,887.5 miles, nearly 1/3 of all 27,724.5 miles covered during this year’s program.

How to Get Involved in Walk-for-Life 2014

Awards
Churches, schools, and Pathfinder clubs 
walking the most miles in 2014, will receive 
$100 and $50 awards for first and second 
places.

Juanita Edge
Health Ministries Coordinator
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Gina Campos New 
Spanish Teacher at W.A.

Gina Campos is teaching Spanish I and II, 
basketball, and gymnastics at Wisconsin 

Academy this year. Campos, a junior at 
Southern Adventist University, is studying 
Elementary Education and Psychology. 

She has worked in Wisconsin over the 
past two summers giving leadership to the 
Milwaukee Magabook ministry, and plans to 
lead the program again next summer.

“I have a passion for literature ministry and 
youth ministry,” says Campos. “This spring, 
when I recruited at W.A. for students to work 
with Magabooks, I was asked if I would 
consider teaching Spanish here this year. 
I’m glad I came. It has been good practice in 
teaching, which is what God has called me to 
do, and so far I’ve really enjoyed it.”

In her free time, Campos enjoys basketball, 
soccer, reading, playing guitar, and being in 
nature. 

Myoung Kwon has agreed to serve as 
pastor in the Superior District. Kwon 

comes from Southern California were he has 
served as associate pastor of the Rosemead 
Korean Church for the past two years. 

Kwon was born and raised in Korea. After his 
sophomore year of Theology at Sahmyook 
University, he went to Australia as a Bible 
worker. “During this 4-1/2 months of hand’s-
on ministry I realized that this was what God 
wanted me to do,” said Kwon. “Ministry is my 
passion. My calling. I am fully convicted that 
Jesus’ second coming is not far away. There 
is nothing more important I can do than to 
work for Christ.”

Kwon’s wife, Hye Mi, has a MA in Life Science 
from Sahmyook University. They have one 
daughter, Sebin, born July 24 of this year.

Kwon enjoys scubadiving, photography, 
preaching, and giving Bible studies.

Myoung Kwon New 
Pastor in Superior District

Juanita Edge
Communication Director

Bert Wredberg New 
Secretary in the Office

Bert Wredberg is currently working as a 
secretary in the Wisconsin conference 

office for the President, the Secretary/
Treasurer, and the Communication and Health 
Ministry departments.

Wredberg has a BA in English and a minor 
in History from the University of Great Falls, 
Montana. He has worked in various jobs 
including libraries, small business and retail.

“I am excited to work here in the Conference 
office,” said Wredberg. “I like being part of 
something bigger than just a job.”

Wredberg’s wife, Pennie, is principal/teacher 
at Petersen Elementary in Columbus. They 
have two children, Alex, a sophomore at 
Wisconsin Academy, and Miranda, an 8th 
grader at Petersen Elementary.

When he has time, Wredberg enjoys birding, 
disc golf, and spending time with his family.

Juanita Edge
Communication Director

Benjamin Baugher New Maintenance Assistant at Wisconsin Academy
Benjamin Baugher, of Sheridan, Illinois, 

is currently working as assistant to 
the Maintenance Director at Wisconsin 
Academy this year.
 
After graduating from Wisconsin Academy 
in 2009, Baugher attended community 
college and obtained his residential 
certificate in Heating, Ventilation and 
Air Conditioning (HVAC). Soon after, he 
enrolled at Union College, in Nebraska, 
where he is currently a senior Physics 
major. He hopes to someday be able to 
work in the energy fields. 

Juanita Edge
Communication Director

“Part of the reason I am a Seventh-day 
Adventist today is because of what my 
time here at Wisconsin Academy did for 
me,” said Baugher. “It was really good for 
me, and I hope by working here this year 
I can give back a little. I love Wisconsin 
Academy. There is no place I’d rather be 
than here right now.”

For recreation, Baugher enjoys paint ball, 
camping, helping with Pathfinders, and 
fixing things.

Juanita Edge
Communication Director
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Juanita Edge
Communication Director

News and Events

                         2013                        2012 % Change
September Tithe Income:    $525,924.38    $601,583.76      [12.58]%
YTD Tithe Income:  $4,585,961.80 $4,461,312.15        2.79%

September Wisconsin Budget:      $22,054.98      $24,228.92     [8.97%]
YTD Wisconsin Budget:    $212,230.65    $248,241.51     [8.31%] 

We have reached that time of the year 
when we once again begin working on 

next year’s budget. We praise the Lord that 
we currently have a 2.79% increase in tithe 
through September of this year. Wisconsin 
Budget is experiencing an 8.31% decrease 
for the year.

The budget will, as usual, be a challenge 
to balance for 2014. Next year’s budget will 
need to include additional funding for rising 
healthcare fees related to the Affordable 
Care Act as well as provision for our 36th 
constituency session to be held October 5, 
2014.
 
An additional challenge we see ahead is what 
will become of the Adventist Book Center, 
in light of Pacific Press’s announcement of 
their desire to discontinue the operations of 
the ABC’s which they own. We are actively 
working on viable alternatives for both the 
store space at the Conference office, as well 
as what we will do at camp meeting for a 
store.

We are also looking into the DNR mandated 
update of the wastewater treatment system 
at Wisconsin Academy. Various options and 
systems are being considered.

While things continue to change around us 
I am thankful we have a God who never 
changes.

Thank-you for your prayers and continued 
faithfulness as we seek to do the Lord’s will to 
move the work forward here in Wisconsin.

Brian Stephan
Secretary/Treasurer

Marly Grant New Bible 
Worker in Milwaukee

Marly Grant began work as a full time 
Bible worker in the Berlin and Milwaukee 

Central churches in October of this year. 
Previously she worked as a local-hire Bible 
worker for the Baraboo and Oxford churches.
Born in Haiti, Grant moved to the United 
States with her parents when she was 10 
years old. 

Three years ago, Grant had a dream that 
changed her life. In her dream, she heard a 
voice say, “How would you like to be a Bible 
worker?” She remembered hearing about a 
Bible worker once in Chicago. Then the voice 
said, “Do you want to work AM or PM?” She 
thought of her five children and immediately 
said, “PM.” The voice went on to tell her she 
would get paid minimum wage and that she 
should get trained in Wisconsin. 

Awaking from her dream, she thought, “Wow! 
I just had a live interview with God.” She 
immediately called the Wisconsin conference 
office and, after a series of events, found 
herself studying in Steven’s Point at Midwest. 
When finished with the Midwest Bible school, 
she had several calls to work in other states, 
but felt at peace staying in Wisconsin. Grant 
has spent the past two years working in 
Baraboo and Oxford.

“It’s a thrill to see people accepting Christ,” 
says Grant. “And when someone says they 
want to be baptized! Oh, boy! That’s another 
thrill. I want to help train other people to do 
this kind of work. It is so fulfilling. Giving Bible 
studies has improved my prayer life and 
increased my faith. I know God called me to 
this work, and I want to help others to do it 
too. It’s simply amazing!”

When Grant has a little free time, she enjoys  
working-out at a health gym. She has five 
children Evette, Daniel, Benjamin, Joshua, 
and Abagale. 

Patricia Latiker New 
Teacher in Milwaukee

Patricia Latiker is teaching fifth grade at 
Milwaukee Adventist School this year. 

Latiker retired from teaching a year ago, and 
was substitute teaching for the Milwaukee 
school, when Ken Smith, the school principal, 
told her a full time position was available.

“The Holy Spirit told me it just wasn’t time to 
retire yet,” said Latiker. “I am very thankful 
and happy to be teaching in Christian 
education again. I want to do all I can to help 
the children.” 

Latiker received her education at the 
University of Wisconsin: Milwaukee, 
specializing in English and Social Studies. 
During her junior year, she learned about the 
Adventist message and gave her heart to the 
Lord. She has since taught at Milo Academy 
in Chicago, Sharon Adventist School in 
Milwaukee, and served as a counselor and 
teacher for the public school system.

Latiker’s husband, Joe, is a retired welder. 
They have one adult daughter, Lydia, and one 
grandaughter. In her free time, Latiker enjoys 
reading, exercising, visiting the sick, and 
giving Bible studies. Juanita Edge

Communication Director
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November
6 Pastors’ Webex
8-10 Elders’ Convention - Wakonda
8-10 The One Project - Spanish
15-16 Church Planting Rally
22-12/1 W.A. Thanksgiving Break
28 Thanksgiving - Office Closed            
22-12/1 W.A. Thanksgiving Break

December
3 Board of Education                
4 Executive Committee
6-7 Wisconsin Youth Rally
13-14 Journey to Bethleham
21 W.A. Christmas Concert
21-1/6 W.A. Christmas Break
23-26 Christmas - Office Closed
31 New Year’s Eve - Office Closed

January
1 New Year’s  - Office Closed
3-5 JAHWI Leader’s Retreat
5-7 Pastor’s Meetings
5-6 Teacher’s Meetings
10-12 Wisconsin Youth Winter Retreat
12-15 Adventist Ministries Convention
17-19 Men’s Conference
24-25 Milwaukee Convocation
24-2/2 NAD Health Summit 2014
25 Pathfinder Bible Experience - Area
28 Board of Education
29 Executive Committee

Pastor Gershom Gomez has retired from 
pastoral ministry. He and his wife, Raquel, 
most recently served the Milwaukee Central 
Spanish District.They plan to continue 
residing in Sheboygan, WI.

Pastor Curtis Denney and his wife, Tracey, 
have moved to the Iowa/Missouri Conference. 
They were pastoring in the Rice Lake District.

Office Secretary Personnel and Responsibility Changes

13-2/2 Lay Pastor Weekend

February
1 W.A. Junior Benefit
14-16 Pathfinder Winter Retreat 
15 Pathfinder Bible Experience - Conf.
17 President’s Day
20 LUC Executive Committee
22 Delegate Orientation - Green Bay

Bert Wredberg

President; Secretariat; Treasury; 
Communications; Health 
Ministries

Jane Gerndt

Clerk

Cindy Stephan

Ministerial; Evangelism, Personal 
Ministries; Planned Giving & 
Trust; Stewardship; Religious 
Liberty; ACS; Hispanic Ministries

Tammi Baker

Camp Wakonda Reservations

Kim Taylor

Youth Ministries, Pathfinders, 
Adventurers, Adult Sabbath 
School Ministries; Mens’ Ministries

Nancy Martling

Education; Childrens’ Ministries; 
Church Planting; Family Life 
Ministries; Womens’ Ministries 


